## MINUTES

Special Joint Committee on Legislative Facilities
March 2, 1967

Representatives Doyen, Turner and Van Cleave and Senators Bennett, Warren and Arthur were present.

The Committee reviewed a draft report on statutes that may need changing to implement the annual sessions amendment and its recommendations for improved telephone facilities. Senator Bennett made a motion to approve the report and to submit it to the legislature. Representative Doyen seconded the motion and after discussion the motion passed.

Senator Bennett directed the Research Department to check into the costs of more permanent binders for legislative documents. Also, a small map of the third and fifth floors of the Capitol building for use by the pages will be prepared.

Representative Doyen plans to get a copy of a report on how the legislature operates that was written in language adapted for school children. The Committee may wish to reproduce the report for distribution to school groups that visit the legislature.

It was suggested that one way to reduce the congestion on the third floor was to relocate the snackbar. A possible location mentioned was the basement of the Capitol. The Committee will view the area when it tours the building during its study of legislative space.

The Committee plans to formulate some recommendations with regard to the page system at its next meeting, Tuesday, March 7 at 12:00 noon.

The meeting was adjourned.